# FANSDC GENERAL MEETING OCTOBER 22, 2022 SOUTHERN PALMS RV RESORT

### CALL TO ORDER

Bill Dees called the meeting to order at 12:15

## **INVOCATION**

The invocation was given by John Ide

## PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Bill Dees

# **ROLL CALL**

Vice President: Bill and Carolyn Dees Secretary: Marilyn and Paul Scott Treasurer: Debbie and Wayne Miller

President: Bob and Barbara Rosenthal were not present due to health reasons

## **CHAPTERS PRESENT**

018, 082, 128, 153, 193

## **SECRETARY REPORT**

Marilyn Scott read the minutes of the general meeting held on October 23, 2021 A couple of corrections were made to the minutes:

Under nominating committee – Vice Presidents - Carolyn and Bill Dees
Under new business – Vice Chairman for 2022 are Jack and Bev Henry (153)

Chairman for 2024 will be Wayne and Debbie Miller (128)

Tom Herscha made a motion to accept the minutes as corrected Ted Hughes seconded the motion. Motion passed.

## **CORRESPONDENCE**

None to report

## TREASURER'S REPORT

Treasurer's report was given by Debbie Miller

Report was accepted a read

## RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS BY BILL DEES

Martha Zimmerman

John and Mary Burzo

John and Dolly Ide

Tim Hill and Angela Brown

Bob and Barbara Rosenthal (on teleconference, not present)

## MEMORIAL ROSE PRESENTATION BY BILL DEES

We have lost two of our square dance members in the past year

Maxine Thomas (128 & 168) always had a smile on her face

Angela Brown gave a tribute to Maxine. At last years Christmas campout Maxine kept having her gift stolen. In the end she was able to steal the throw back. When Maxine was a witch as Marie Laveau at last year's camporee she was a big hit. She was a great round dance partner to everyone.

Karen Lowe (153) past president of FANSDC

Bev Henry received the Rose and mentioned Jim Jones who also passed. Bill and Carolyn went to the service for Karen and received a card with a poem on it. Carolyn read the poem.

A moment of silence was observed in their honor.

### RECOGNITION OF AWARDS

At the International Camporee in Rockville, Indiana the chapters recognized were:

Strawberry Travelers (153) for 35 years

Square Wheels (128) was recognized for the most pounds of pull tabs 49.8 down slightly from the 198.8 the year before.

## **OTHER REPORTS**

## **CAMPOREE 2022 TRUCY & STEVE ROGERS**

Trucy said thank you to all who attended and recognized her committee chairman

Steve Rogers, property manager for doing an excellent job

Jack and Bev Henry for being their Vice Chairman for this year and

Chairman for next year's camporee

Charlie Pergrossi caller chairman

Ann Hadsell, Susan Snider and Susan Wolford-Cuers

Wagon Master Laura and Bob Boucher also for all the art work decorations

Steve Rogers did the boat and all the art work

Wayne and Debbie Miller for again providing the decorative display

John and Mary Burzo and Dolly Ide who provided all the flyers and ribbons

Ron and Linda Imus for the campfire and s'mores Thursday night

Jack and Bev for the cider and donuts on Friday night

Phil and Deanna will be providing us with root beer floats tonight

John Ide for doing the Sunday service tomorrow morning

Recognized her entire club for all the support (153) Strawberry Travelers

Crafts from Barbara Rosenthal, led by Carolyn and Marilyn

And for Bob and Barbara Rosenthal for their guidance

Had 42 rigs and had 8 walk-ins last night

## **CAMPOREE FOR 2023 JACK AND BEV HENRY**

Bev Henry is already moving ahead with all her committees.

If you pay your registration fee today it will be \$45.00 instead of \$50 Make a check out for \$150.00 which will include 3 days of camping. We will have a drawing tonight for one registration refund of \$45.00. The theme is Celebrate America. Bev has been married to a 22 year Air Force veteran. How lucky we are to have this activity and celebrate square dancing and what we have. Between now and next year I've got a thought for you. To say thank you to a cashier who has checked you out or smile to someone you don't even know, you may have lifted that persons spirits that day. Think about that this year and we will talk about it next year.

### **OFFICER ELECTIONS**

The current Board of Officers has agreed to serve for another term of one year if approved by the general membership.

Bob and Barbara Rosenthal - President Bill and Carolyn Dees - Vice President Marilyn and Paul Scott - Secretary Debbie and Wayne Miller – Treasurer

Bill called for any nominations from the floor.

There were no nominations from the floor.

Ron Imus made the motion to accept the officers as read.

Allen Byland seconded the motion and the motion carried.

#### UNFINISHED BUSINESS

No unfinished business

### **NEW BUSINESS**

Trucy said she had issues with the registration this year, but they were able to get everything worked out.

Per the request of Southern Palms, any extra nights that you might want to camp over and above the three nights of the camporee will have to be reserved through the campground.

Debbie asked that you circle all of the days you want to be at the camporee but only pay for the 3 days of the camporee. You will pay \$45.00 registration and \$105 for 3 nights for a total of \$150.00.

You will not be able to register for additional nights until site assignments are made approximately 3 weeks before the camporee. You will be notified of your site assignment and you may then contact the park to make reservations for any extra nights.

Carolyn said you may also come the weekend before the camporee and stay with the Strawberry Travelers for the week for the same camping fee as the camporee.

Trucy mentioned that if you want to be beside someone you need to put that on the registration and also include the length of your rig for the wagon master.

Bill recognized Mike Gormley for doing a great job with the web site. Ken Shacter mentioned the deadline for the Times is the end of the month. Gail LaRue said for the scrapbook and historian that tonight will be the last night for taking pictures of each group. Mike Gormley and she are working on photo show to be put on the web site so everyone will be able to see all the photos. Gail has made scrapbook for each of the camporee Chairman to have as a keepsake.

John Ide talked about the International Camporee which is being held in Lebanon Tennessee July 11-13, 2023.

John also mentioned that Ken has been bugging him to get your chapter chats in this week. This is what it's all about to get the information out to everyone. We had a couple from Texas that may be starting a new chapter in Texas. The National Organization is also looking for a secretary for next year. Tomorrow morning will be the Sunday service and if you want to increase the chances of getting home safely you may want to attend. Come for coffee and donuts.

Ron Imus has a great trip planned for the Grand Ole Opry on July 14, 2023. He has tickets for \$75.00 each. He is also looking at getting transportation to and from the Opry. You may send your checks to Ron Imus. He will need the money by June 1, 2023.

Also, John Ide mentioned that Karen Callander is the E-Tree coordinator and if you need anything distributed via email, Karen is the one to send the information to.

Tom Herscha said we collect tabs for the Shiners and bring them to the International Camporee. At the International Camporee we collected a donation along with the tabs. The donations of around \$300.00 plus the amount for tabs will be a total of \$800.00 to give to the Shriners. He made a motion that FANSDC make a donation to the Shriners of \$100.

He made a motion that FANSDC make a donation to the Shriners of \$100.00 to give to the Shriners.

Ted Hughes seconded the motion.

Motion passed

Next year's camporee registration is now open with Debbie and Wayne Miller

Motion was made to adjourn by Ted Hughes and seconded by Gene Imus